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JIM ROBINSON checked in after the end of the 2008 Hurricane Season.  “We escaped serious damage in the wake of both Gustav and Ike.  Ike, however, was scarier for us.  Communities to the west of Port Arthur flooded, but we didn’t, and just by inches!  My neighborhood golf course got trashed, but reopened after a month.  We were in no personal danger because Texas Longhorn fans dutifully evacuated to Austin; Hurricane Ike caused us to be there for three weeks, bracketing two Longhorn games.  Family news: our 31 year old daughter, Claudia Elizabeth Weaver, ran the New York Marathon in November in 4 hours and 24 minutes, her third marathon.  She knows Wesleyan University’s still prolific runner and running magazine writer, Amby Burfoot, against whom BEN PETERSON, GEORGE FLANIGAN, RICK GUPMAN and I competed in track and cross country back at CGA.”
MARK and PAULA PRESENT moved in December into a Del Webb community for active adults in Roseville, California.  “It will be a major adjustment after 22 years in our Cameron Park home.  Our home has been on the market since June 1 and with this wonderful economy is just sitting there.  Transfers were a great way of controlling clutter, and the move enriched our local Hospice Thrift Store with many donations.  It is surprising how much stuff one accumulates over the years.  Our new address is 301 Shipton Court, Roseville, CA.”
GARY and NANCY PAVLIK’S daughter, USAF LT Emily Pavlik, MD, deployed in January to Iraq.  Emily is the medical doctor and team leader of an Air Force critical care air transport team responsible for the “in air” care of seriously wounded on C130 or C17 flights between Iraq and Germany.  She makes two round trips per week with typically four to six patients per flight.  She will be in Iraq for five to seven months, while her husband remains in San Antonio, Texas in charge of their nine month old granddaughter, Madelyn Grace.  GARY and NANCY’S middle child, Meriel, has relocated to Texas to work and helps with Madelyn Grace while Emily is deployed.
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MIKE BLACK (blackoxford@gmail.com) recently finished a doctorate at Oxford in Theology and spends his time reading and writing at the Dominican House of Studies at Oxford.  “ELIZABETH and I spend most of our time in Oxfordshire with an occasional foray as far as Eton to visit the grandchildren.  I suppose our way of life could be characterized as mellow.”
DAVE and JANET ANDERSON (Reading, Pennsylvania), PETER and WILLIE KISSINGER (Arlington, Virginia), and TOM and KAREN RUTENBERG (Nellysford, Virginia) spent a weekend together in Williamsburg, Virginia in November.  PETER reports: “Everyone enjoyed catching up with what was happening in each family’s life and recalling stories from the Academy and thereafter.  DAVE brought a copy of his small cadet orientation book (Class Correspondent’s Note: The Running Light?) and we had much fun reviewing the various facts contained in it.  Amazingly, we were all able to recite the answer to “How’s the cow?”.  Everyone is looking forward to our 40th Reunion next fall.”
TOM RUTENBERG then sent the following: “KAREN and I have started a new adventure in Minneapolis, Minnesota.  I will be working for a scrap metal recycling company.  I looked in the Alumni Association Directory but didn’t see any classmates up this way.  We will maintain our home in Virginia and return when it is time to retire (if ever!).”
BOB THORNE asked that I remind everyone of the upcoming 40th Class Reunion at Homecoming, to be held on the weekend of 9-10 October 2009.  If anyone has any suggestions, please contact BOB at thorne@ct.metrocast.net.  He is working actively with a Mystic hotel and will send out a flyer regarding arrangements once details are completed.
JIM SMITH tells me that the ’68 Reunion at Homecoming 2008 was great, and that this second homecoming appearance of The Gents was awesome.  “We are looking forward to the ’69 gig.  The musicians in the band are working on a special song for us…the Bryan Adams’ hit Summer of ’69, you know “those were the best days of our lives”!  They are working on the right key for Paul Pluta to sing in, then the right chords to play.  The drummer, well, he just goes boomity boom boom…no key, no chords.  I’ll need help with a few customized verses for our Gloria encore, too.  For ’68, we did Jimi Hendrix’s All Along the Watchtower…and Doug Miller ended it with a wicked guitar solo.  At the end of that solo, he played Semper Paratus like Jimi’s Star Spangled Banner from Woodstock!  The rest of the band snapped to attention and saluted.  Yea, we are psyched!!  This has turned into a geezer hoot…a lifetime highlight.  CD is coming out sometime soon.”
JIM and JUDY HULL split their time between Annapolis, Maryland and Cape May, New Jersey, enjoying their five grandchildren at both locations.  JIM has his own consulting company: “I am busier than I would like, but I enjoy the adventures.”
TED and DORETTA COLBURN purchased a farmhouse, barn and several acres of land in North Waterford, Maine, in September 2007, and recently bought the bison and meat business from his cousin who has been operating the business on the farm for over ten years.  The purchase is part of a farm that has been in TED’S family for four generations and which they intend to make their permanent residence over the next few years.  Until then, TED continues his consulting and DORETTA remains the pastor of the Mohegan Congregational Church in Uncasville, Connecticut.  They have their home along the water in Mystic up for sale.

DON and JUDY DEBOK have been remodeling their home in Huntington Beach, California and enjoying the close proximity of their daughter Karen, son-in-law Sean and four year old grandson Roman in nearby Los Alamitos.  DON’S consulting business has been growing nicely, and he recently contracted with the University of California Irvine to review the financial planning course for consumers in preparation for translation into Spanish.  They also include travel throughout the United States as a pastime, visiting the southeast last spring and the northwest in the fall.  2009 plans include a trip back east in October for the 40th Reunion and remaining for a reunion of the Cutter Kukui.
